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Summer Newsletter 2020
Green and Orange Class
Dear Parents,
Welcome to the Summer term.  We hope this letter finds you healthy and adapting to the reality of staying at home for the next few weeks at least.  We have devised a timetable for online home learning for the next two weeks and will continue to provide online home learning for any subsequent weeks, if required.  Please do not worry if you cannot complete all the suggested activities.  We are all doing our best during this difficult and strange time.  We miss you and look forward to being in contact soon.
RE
This term we are looking at ‘Easter to Pentecost.’  We will be following the Gospel according to Matthew.  The children will be learning to : Recall the events of Holy Week, recognise the characters in the resurrection of Jesus, learn about Pope Francis and talk about how Pope Francis lives the spirit of Pentacost and retell the event of the Holy Spirit appearing to the disciples.
Numeracy

In Numeracy we will be following the Hamilton Trust Scheme of Work.  Children will be working on addition and subtraction, Money and place value.  

Here are some links to online interactive games linked to the topics children will be learning:

https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/5-7-years/addition-and-subtraction
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/money/toy-shop-money
https://www.topmarks.co.uk/maths-games/5-7-years/place-value-odd-and-even
Literacy

In Literacy we will be following the Hamilton Trust Scheme of Work looking at stories, poems, letter writing, instruction and explanation texts.  
Children should continue to revise and reinforce rhyming patterns and initial and final letter sounds. The children are continuing to work on the grammar for year 1.
Phonics
Children should revise their phase 3 letter sounds and learn all the phase 5 sounds, as per the handout.  There are a wealth of online resources to help with practicing the letter sounds, blending them to read and segmenting them to spell.

This game comprises of phase 3 flash cards and the children have to read the sound – but it is a race against the clock!!

https://www.phonicsbloom.com/uk/game/flash-cards-time-trial?phase=3
This game encourages the children to blend sounds together and identity real words and fake words

https://www.phonicsplay.co.uk/BuriedTreasure2.html
This is another game that encourages children to blend sounds using phase 5 phonics sounds

https://www.phonicsplay.co.uk/PicnicOnPluto.html
This is a fun game that focuses on a sound and encourages children to spell words correctly that contain the sound
http://www.ictgames.com/mobilePage/forestPhonics/index.html
The children have also enjoyed having a go at completing the activities on this ninja style phonics game

https://www.bbc.co.uk/bitesize/topics/zd63xyc/articles/zdp4pg8
Reading

Children should try to get into the habit of reading out loud to an adult daily for approximately 10 minutes.    
Science

This term we will be learning about ‘Plants.’ The children will learn to identify parts of a plant, including trees and compare common trees. We will also be encouraging the children to complete fun activities and investigations that they can do at home.
History and Geography

In Geography we will be learning about the continents and oceans. Please look at maps with the children and encourage them to talk about countries around the world. This term we will be learning about ‘Seaside holidays from the past.’ 

ICT

We will learn to create several documents using colour magic and the internet to research their non-fiction reports. They will also be using PowerPoint and Microsoft word to create a short booklet about how to look after gardens and plants.
Art and Design Technology
We will start off the term by using fruit and vegetables to make a portrait in the style of Arcimboldo, and can use up the fruit by making fruit salads. Keep talking to your children about the importance of hand washing, especially before preparing and eating food. Children should be shown how to use knives safely to cut the fruit. Later, in Art, we will move away from portraits and learn about still life and landscape paintings. The children will be creating Art in these styles.

Notes

If you have any questions please feel free to telephone or email the school. Thank you for your continued support.
Kind regards, 

Mrs Healy and Ms Keevil
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